WASCO COUNTY UNDERGROUND

COORDINATING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES

August 18, 2009
8:00 a.m. @ Shari’s Restaurant
Attendance:
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The meeting was called to order at 8:08 a.m. by Jeff McCall, President.    
Minutes:

Minutes of the July meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:
We have a balance of $3,962.29.  No expenditures for the month August.
Damage Report:
Zero damages reported.  
Old Business:

No representatives from NW Natural were present to discuss the Preparedness Fair to be held at Home Depot on September 12th so the other members present decided NW Natural could distribute the “Call Before You Dig” literature if they choose to attend.  
New Business:

Paul informed us that the local competitors who advanced to the national locate rodeo competition in Atlanta won the competition!
If a homeowner completes a locate ticket on line, we receive the ticket plus a map if the requester uses the map window in the IT program.  We can go online and increase or decrease the size of the map we receive by using the polygon window. This has been a feature of the program that most of us didn’t know existed.
The One Call Center is trying to keep the cost of tickets down and in Governor Kulongoski’s budget cut talks, consolidating the OUNC under the PUC Department was suggested.  Letters were sent by OUNC asking to NOT be under the direction of the PUC.

Locate tickets are down 9% from last year and in the month of July alone they are down 16% from last year.  The number of locates received affects the overall budget of the OUNC. 
Arthur brought up the topic of sponsoring another contractor’s night.  He will throw out some September dates to see if council members are available.  It was decided Spooky’s is still a pretty good location to meet.  Greg Jensen will call OSHA to see if they have someone available who can give a shortened class version or update about trench safety. 
The next OUCC meeting will be September 10th in Pendleton at Hamley’s Steak House.

Round Table:

 Paul Titus & Ed Ortega - Northern Wasco County PUD

· Possible replacement of underground at American Village
· Pole relocations
· New poles and some replacements on W. 1st Street
Dale McCabe - City of The Dalles Public Works
· Plans for the new Terminal Reservoir by the hospital are completed.  It should go out to bid by the end of August
· East Gateway Project at the base of Brewery Grade is now slated to start the 14th of September  
· First Street/Terminal LID Phase I Project is underway
· Eastside Lift Station is completed
Pat Smith - ODOT
· Re-paving of Hwy 197 from MP 1 to the north end of the Boyd exit
· Guardrail work between The Dalles and Dufur getting ready for the re-paving 
· Paving I-84 through the Dalles and patching joints in the concrete from MP 82 to MP 89
· Construction has started on 15-Mile bridge on I-84
Arthur Smith – Wasco County Public Works
· Starting Phase II of the Wamic Grade
· Federal stimulus dollar projects on W. 10th, Cherry Heights and Mill Creek are not going out to bid.  There was an issue with the bid process in Salem so hopefully they will be re-bid next spring.  
Jim Bailey – Wasco Electric Coop (was not present but wanted these projects included in minutes)
· Pole replacements in the Wamic area just west of town and north of Rock Creek Dam Road
· Pole change outs on Tygh Ridge
· Miscellaneous urd services 
Mike Richardson – The Dalles Irrigation District

· Maintenance to keep the water flowing
· This fall grant money from NRCS and BPA will allow TDID to upgrade their metering equipment 
· Rebuilding power lines this fall which will be done in several phases
· Within the next 3 years, approximately 700 locates will need to be done so equipment to test soil moisture (in 10-acre blocks) can be installed.  Educating the growers about digging underground where this equipment is to be installed is ongoing 
Jim Schwinof – Q-Life
· Still trying to get the bid out to pull tracer wire and establish good access points for Q-Life cable.  The City has taken over locates for Q-Life.  Had an issue at First & Webber Streets where the as-built showed the cable going into Webber Street but it didn’t, it was next to  PUD’s 6-inch conduits.  Borings are going to be done at 1st and Union Streets to find the location of the cable there.
Greg Jensen – Crestline Construction

· Fixing to start the roundabout at the base of Brewery Grade.  The traffic control plan will try to address the concerns of the merchants
· Continue working on the First/Bargeway/Terminal Street Project.  Have run into solid rock in some areas
· Will be bidding within the next few weeks on the Farmer’s Irrigation District project in Hood River
Dave Johnson, Embarq
· Embarq will have a different company name come the first part of October.  The new name will be Century Link and will be on all their signage and publicity.  Operations will continue in the same manner.  The biggest change will be adopting the Century Link engineering systems

· Wind farm projects

· The new contractor for Century Link will be chosen in October for all their Wasco County underground projects 
Jeb Miller – Chenowith PUD
· No major projects at the moment.  Working on the valve replacement program.
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Brenda Huskey, Secretary
